Carolturgeon replied (Mon, 30 Oct at 4:08 PM)

to: pdc@pdc.wa.gov, cc: angela.wilkinson@gmail.com, richcat99@gmail.com, cdnbirch@aol.com

Reply to PDC Complaints/violations.:

As Treasurer, I am an unpaid volunteer member of the 49th Legislation Districts Democrats.

It has taken all of 2016 and half of 2017 to be able to assimilate the changes and update the programs to allow Windows11 to use the PDC formats on my computer. Late filing has been both frustrating for me and for the supportive staff at the PDC.

The 49th LD Democrats does not collect money nor contribute to any political campaigns.

As a club, we need dues to pay for our limited expenses: PO Box, literature with meeting data and notices of important events.

There has at no time been any willful or any malicious intent to disregard the laws of the State of Washington.

Allegation one: Difficulty with details of programs, finding possible corrections and errors have delayed most of these reports. Many hours have been devoted to correcting, updating and researching to locate glitches. Every effort will be made to report the C3 and C4 accurately and on time.

Allegation two: the rental, printing and catering costs were an expense of the meeting, not a debt.

Allegation three: The details for expenses have been completed and the reports amended.

Sincerely, Carol Turgeon